
__________________________________________________________________ 

 

TOWN OF SIDNEY 
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING 
Tuesday, September 5, 2017 

Council Chambers 
 

6:00 p.m. 
 

** This meeting will be videotaped and posted on the Town’s website. ** 
 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

A G E N D A 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA  
 

3. PRESENTATIONS 
 

 a. BC Coastal Pilots 
 - presentation by Paul DeVries, General Manager.  
 

 b.  Quarterly Policing Report – April to June 2017  
 - presentation by S/Sgt. Wayne Conley, Sidney/North Saanich RCMP. 
 

4. ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE   
5. PARKS & INFRASTRUCTURE 
 

6. PROTECTIVE SERVICES  
 

7. DEVELOPMENT & PLANNING 
 
a. West Side Local Area Plan 
 - presentation by Evan Peterson, Barefoot Planning.  
 Staff report dated August 29, 2017.  
 

b. Development Variance Permit Application No. DV234 & Development Permit 
Application No. DP724 (2471 Orchard Avenue) 

 (To relax lot coverage in order to construct 2 single-family dwellings on 2 new lots to 
be created by subdivision). 

 - presentation by Bernie Struck, Applicant.  
 Staff report dated August 28, 2017.  

 

8. OTHER BUSINESS 
9. NEW BUSINESS  
10. MOTION TO GO “IN-CAMERA” (closed meeting) - Not required.  
 

11. ADJOURNMENT 
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District of
North Saanich

To: Rob Buchan
Chief Administrative Officer

From: Anne Berry
Director of Planning & Community Services

Re: Proposed Town of Sidney West Side Local Area Plan

Date: August 16,2017

File: 641O/Planning &
Development - General

RECOMMENDATION(S):

That Council receive the attached report for information and forward the comments as outlined in
this staff report to the Town of Sidney for consideration.

STRATEGIC PLAN IIIIIPLIGATIONS:

This matter relates to the following Council strategic priorities:

Protect and Enhance Rural, Agricultural, Heritage, Marine and Environmental Resources

Maintain a Safe and Healthy Community

Encourage Compatibte Commerciat and Local Business Development

Maintain a Strong Sense of Community

Ensure Strong Leadership, Fiscal Responsråility and Transparent Government

I NTRODUCTION/BAGKGROU N D :

ln 2016 the Town of Sidney began the preparation of a new Local Area Plan for the West Side of
Sidney (the area between the Patricia Bay Highway and the District of North Saanich). The draft
plan has been fonryard to the District for comment prior to consideration at Sidney's September
5th Committee of the Whole meeting.

DISGUSSION:

The area under consideration in the West Side Local Area Plan (WSLAP) is bounded by the
Patricia Bay Highway on the east side, McDonald Park Road on the west side, the pedestrian
overpass at the north end of the Sandown site to the north, and Beacon Avenue to the south. The
west border of the area is shared with North Saanich, along McDonald Park Rd. Please refer to
the aerial photo below:



Rob Buchan, Chief Administrative Officer

Re: Proposed Town of Sidney West Side Local Area Plan

Page 2

Summary of the WSLAP:

The purpose of the WSLAP is to create a vision for the future development of the area and
establish goals, policies and an implementation strategy to achieve the vision. The plan is
prepared with a long term time frame of 15 to 30 years for the overall development of area, with
short term initiatives in the 1 to 5 year time frame to assist in the implementation.

The west side of Sidney has been designated as lndustrial in the Town's OCP since 1993.
Currently the area is a mix of industrial/commercial and residential uses, with the residential uses
in the form of single family homes concentrated in the south east corner of the area.

Page 27 of the attached WSLAP outlines the Vision Statement for the area. The plan proposes
to improve transportation and mobility, including trucks, transit, parking, pedestrian connectivity
and access, including wayfinding, associated greenspace improvements and stormwater
management. lt also proposes to introduce new forms of land use, such as a "Village" concept for
the existing residential area, and new building typologies through zoning and development permit
guidelines. lmprovements to Galaran Road will enhance its use as the main pedestrian access
point to the area.

A short summary of each section of the plan is provided below, with staff comments identified in
italics following each section.
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Transportation and Mobility

Truck Routes:

The plan proposes the introduction of a Truck Routes Bylaw to regulate truck traffic on specific
roadways. This would include the identification of primary and access truck routes and would limit
trucks with 3+ axels to designated primary routes and/or the most direct route between trip origin
and destination. Large trucks would primarily be concentrated on McDonald Park Road.
lntersection improvements to McDonald Park Road and Mills Road are also recommended to
better accommodate truck turning movements at this intersection.

The WSLAP has identified that the Town of Sidney does not cunently have a Truck Roufes Bylaw
and recommends the development of one in order to provide clear direction on where trucks
should travel in the area. North Saanich does not currently have a Truck Roufes Bylaw either. As
this area borders the District and McDonald Park Rd is a road shared by the District and the Town
(the border between the two municipalities runs down the centre line of McDonald Park Road),
staff recommends that the District request early and ongoing consultation in the development of
this bylaw, particularly with respect to McDonald Park Road and the McDonald Park Mills Road
intersection.

Transit Planninq:

The plan proposes to improve transit services in three methods: Bus Stop Spacing, Bus Stop
lmprovements, Transit Scheduling (and future re-routing). The plan recognizes that
changes/upgrades are the jurisdiction of BC Transit and recommends working with them
accordingly.

Sfaffnofes that any proposed changes fo bus sfop locations on McDonald Park Road or nearthe
Mills/McDonald Park intersection should be undertaKen in consultation with the District. Any
changes to the timing of the bus routes has the potential to impact North Saanich riders and again,
consultation with the District is recommended.

Street Tvpoloqies:

According to the plan the proposed street typology network is aimed at increasing the area's multi-
modaltransportation options and improving connectivity, safety and transportation efficiency. This
includes considerations for parking, landscaping, pedestrian connections and truck traffic. Please
refer to page 40 for the street typologies area map and pages 50 & 51 for pedestrian and cycling
network plans.

Staff notes that proposed changes to the north and south portions of McDonald Park Road show
improvements on the west side of the road, in North Saanich. While ff,,s ,s effective for the
presentation of the cross section and overall intent of the road, it should be identified in the plan
that the west half of the road is within the jurisdiction of North Saanich.

Proposed crosswalk enhancementsrtmprovements on McDonald Park Road or on Mills Road
should be undertaken in consultation with the District of Notth Saanich.

Parkinq:

The plan does not propose to significantly reduce or place restrictions on the parking in the area.
Currently the majority of the parking is used by employees of the established businesses. The
existing parking is generally informal with 24 hour time limits. The plan proposes improvements
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that would include the elimination of some parking along McDonald Park Road (associated with
the street improvements) and the addition of new parking along Galaran Road. The plan
recommends that new developments in the area be exempted from minimum parking
requirements and instead base parking needs on parking/transportation demand management
studies. Future considerations for a parking structure are also included.

Sfaffnofes that the removal of parking spaces on the wesf side of McDonald Park Road adjacent
to the Sandown Commercial site and at the Mills Road intersection are within the jurisdiction of
Notth Saanich.

Priorities for I m provements and Transportation Directions:

The plan provides a priority list of transportation improvements for Town implementation

1. Redevelop Galaran Road
2. Develop a Truck Routes Bylaw
3. Redesign Mills Road & McDonald Park Road intersection
4. lmprove the Highway path along Highway 17 (Patricia Bay Highway)
5. Redevelop industrial streets (pedestrian, cycling, stormwater, parking)
6. lmprove bus stops and bus timing
7. Redevelop the existing residential streets into a network of shared space streets and

greenways

These improvements will be of benefit to Town of Sidney öusrnesses and residents, and may also
be of benefit to North Saanich citizens. As noted in the above section, several of these items will
impact the District and consultation is recommended per staffs earlier comments.

Transportation Directions:

A list of directions to assist the Town's development of transportation projects in this area includes
the following:

1. Use of permeable surfaces and stormwater swales and raingardens
2. Use of low maintenance and low water landscaping for street beautification and buffering
3. lncremental infrastructure improvements and future changes
4. Accommodating heavy trucks
5. Support the development of a neighbourhood identity
6. Develop a wayfinding strategy for the west side
7. Use progressive transportation and parking strategies for off street parking

Land Use and Built Form

The majority of direction in the plan regarding land use and built form is focused on the existing
residential area and emerged from the need to support the industrial area and simultaneously
meet the need for workforce and family housing. The existing residential area is proposed to
include a mix of uses and building types which includes mixed-use buildings, live-work style units,
townhomes and apartment buildings with ground oriented units. Three land use categories are
introduced: lndustrial, West Side Mixed Use, West Side Residential. Development of Zoning and
other associated regulatory bylaws for the area will follow.

Land Use

Please refer to pages 60 and 61 in the attached report for a summary of the proposed land uses
and their associated density/height and building typologies. Residential and mixed use buildings
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3. Develop an lndustrial Parklet program for improved 'people space'in underutilized vehicle
space

4. Relocate the community mailbox on the west side of Galaran Road to the east side of
Galaran Road or a residential street

5. Consult, develop a plan, and construct upgrades to Boulder Park at the east end of Henry
Road.

Villaqe Concept

Pages 68 & 69 of the plan include a concept plan for the Village, with conceptual phasing and a
summary of key features as the Village develops. This concept is supported by images in
visualization and design direction galleries (series of photographs) on pages 70 through 73.

Business Vitalitv

The plan includes strategies for business vitality. These policies echo the policies for the overall
Village development, and include policy direction for the Town to work with the Sidney North
Saanich lndustrial Group, Saanich Peninsula Chamber of Commerce, local businesses and other
stakeholders to rebrand the area as an innovation district. Proposed policies also support new
businesses, artists/crafts people and non-profits through creative use of spaces on the ground
floor of mixed use buildings.

Stormwater Management

The plan indicates that stormwater is cunently an issue on the West Side including regular winter
flooding of neighbourhood properties and buildings. The plan notes that as the area develops
there will be the opportunity to improve infiltration, discharge and stormwater quality. Policies to
support this include monitoring stormwater flows, encouraging new developments to integrate
storm water management features, the use of permeable paving and the mitigation of impacts
from sites requiring a high impervious cover. Development proposals will be required to ensure
they meet the open space requirements of the greenway and greenspace network proposed for
the area. The Town will work to integrate green stormwater infrastructure as development occurs
and will adopt Storm Water Codes of Practice and work with business owners to ensure they are
complied with.

Staff recommendsthe development of a Storm Water Management Plan that does not impactthe
District's storm water sysfem and results in no increase in storm water. Sfaff a/so recommends
ongoing consultation with the District when development is proposed and has the potential to
impact the District's stormwater system.

I mplementation Strateov

The WSLAP wraps up with an implementation strategy listing on-going, short term, medium and
long-term implementation actions for the Town to follow.

Staff recommends ongoing consultation where impact to the District rs possib/e or where shared
seruices may be impacted.

OPTIONS:

Council can

A) Receive this report for information and fonrard the comments as outlined in the report to
the Town of Sidney for consideration; OR
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B) Choose not to provide comments to the Town of Sidney for consideration; OR
C) Other.

FINANGIAL IMPLICATIONS:

None identified.

LEGAL IMPLIGATIONS:

None identified.

CONSULTATIONS:

Planning & Community Services staff participated in a stakeholder session hosted by the Town
of Sidney (ToS) in November 2016. The fon¡varding of the WSLAP to the District forms part of the
Town's external consultation process. Comments are to be provided to the Town by FridayAugust
25th in order for ToS staff to include them in an upcoming report to the ToS Committee of the
Whole. At the request of District staff, ToS staff extended the response deadline for the District in
order for Council to have the opportunity to provide comment.

Due to the timing of the referral and the required response deadline staff were not able to bring
the WSLAP to a Community Planning Commission meeting. Additionaltime would be required in
order to provide Council with a more comprehensive summary of the proposed WSLAP.

I NTERDE PARTM ENTAL I NVOLVEîII ENT/I M PLICATIONS :

This report has been circulated to the Directors for review.

SU IIII MARY/CONG LUSION :

Staff recommends that Council receive the attached report for information and forward the
comments as outlined in this staff report, and any additional comments Council wishes to include,
to the Town of Sidney for consideration.

Berry Rob Bucha
Director of Planning & Community Services Chief Administrative Officer

Concurrence:

Stephanie Munro, Director Financial Services

Eymond Toupin, Director lnfrastructure Services

Curt Kingsley, Director Corporate Services
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John Trelford, Director Emergency Services

Attachment A: Proposed Town of Sidney West Side Local Area Plan



Town of Sidney Economic Development Commission

Comments to draft West side local area plan - August 2017

Official lnput from the Saanich Peninsula Chamber of Commerce.

Provided by Denny Warner, Executive Director and EDC member

1) We appreciate the breadth of public consultation especially the lengths to
which the consultants have gone to solicit perspectives from the business

community. The usual consultation process does not recognize and accommodate

the challenges business owners and managers face in providing input to projects

such as this one.

2l lt is our opinion that the plan presents an esthetically-pleasing visual

representation of a community that residents, commercial property owners, and

business owners can champion.

3) There is an acute shortage of industrial space available in West Sidney and in

the past we have been in favour of preserving the OCP industrial designation in

the residential area for potential expansion of industry. This LAP however, does

address another acute shortage: housing. For that reason, we are prepared to

support the multi-use live/work zoning proposed for the area. We were not in

alignment with a vision that further entrenched the existing residential area by

creating substantial new infrastructure that would require municipal resources to
maintain. The implementation actions suggested do appear to adhere fairly

solidly to the stated underlying principle of the West Side neighbourhood plan of
maintaining and enhancing the area as an economic hub for Sidney and to that

extent we are comfortable with the accommodations that have been proposed

for residents. We look forward to working with the other stakeholders to develop

West Sidney into a true lnnovation Centre.

4l Transit issues have been another hot topic for our members in West Sidney.

We were pleased to see the analysis the consultants have done in this area and



our Chamber will be lobbying transit officials and our MLA on behalf of our

members to see what has been proposed in the LAP realized.

Comments from John Jurisic, representing Sidnev North Saanich lndustrial Group

and alternate EDC member.

The SNSIG was originally formed based on the following advocacy principlesa

. Attracting & retaining trained & qualified staff

. lncreasing the availability of workforce / family housing in the region

. Enhancing transportation options for staff

. Enhance branding, marketing & PR opportunities for the region's industry

partners

lncrease networking amongst area managers & staff

. IMHO, this report deals directly with all of these issues. The Workforce

Housing component & vision is pleasantly welcomed & encouraged.

. Other lndustry related issues that we've discussed and advocated for during

our quarterly meetings over the years have included:

. sidewalks, parking and employee safety related issues, especially in the

core of Industry actívity centered at Henry and McDonald Park Road.

. extended and enhanced BC Transit capacity for the area.

. ensuring truck capacity & thru fare at the proposed roundabout at

Galaran & Beacon Ave.

. advocating for a pedestrian overpass

. marketing & branding, both physical and digital, for the West Side

lndustry area.



. IMHO, this report deals with all of these issues (communications & branding

also being addressed thru a upcoming "Communications Plan" project). I reviewed

the points listed above with the Economic Development Committee.

Comments from other EDC members

1. As I stated in our last meeting, I was duly impressed with the West Side LAP as

presented given the challenges the West Side presents for all parties. The town

staff and the consultants involved did an amazing job. As was noted the level of
public consultation was very high. Comments are as follows:

- A survey of participants (pg 23) on "which principles are most important to the
future of the West Side neighbourhood" (and they could pick three) yielded some

interesting results.

oThe top four categories were Trafftc/Transportation Efficiency (20.3%1,

Access/Co n nectivi ty (18.6%; a bout that pedestria n ove rpass And rew... ),

Economic Vitality (L7%) and Active Transportation (15.3%1.

oCuriously, "Housíng Díversity & Affordability registered 8.5%.

"The bottom four were lnnovation (1.7%1, Ecological Sustainability (3.4%),

Social Vibrancy (3.4%) and Mix of uses (5.1%1.

-WSLAP does a very commendable job presenting options to address three of the
four main principles above and making sure they took into account the regional
transportation/cycling etc plans. My biggest concern is being able to engage BC

transit that this is a priority.
-Parking and Boulevard enhancement for all the various reasons given is well
addressed particularly safety. My greatest concern is the cost of these
enhancements, how they are funded and how soon they can implemented. I

personally would liked to see these completed with the 0-5 year t¡me frame. That
is a very biased opinion as I spend a lot of time on the west side.
-The design and make up of the mixed use space could be the lynch pin in the
plan. As was noted in our meeting, it is probably the critical feature as far as

creating an identity/sense of place. Restrictions for one pub or liquor store might
be necessary from the "neighbourhood" perspective.



-The housing affordability is very interesting. As I have noted in past meetings,
most of the 35-55 crowd that work on the West Side that I have spoken with
would love to live in Sidney but all of the activities for their kids are in Victoria.
Hence the main reason they live in the Greater Victoria area. The parents would
spend all their time commuting in to Victoria for dance, soccer, hockey etc
whatever their kids are into. For the hipster crowd from 25-35 there is simply not
enough going on in Sidney for them to want to live here. Confirmation bias?

2. From my perspective the plan comes across as aspirational and sets out a

creative vision for the future of the West Side. I have limited knowledge of what

the core priorities are for the West Side other than the need for work force

housing. I personally feel that the West Side needs a major beautification element

with the addition of some public green spaces and more amenities for workers

and residents and this plan appears to covers that.

3. I would recommend that the WSLAP be added as a schedule to the OCP. I

would also strongly recommend that Council consider changing the zoning of the

residential neighbourhood to allow for the proposed mixed used village concept

in the WSLAP, and not leave it as an OCP amendment that would require a

development proposal to go through a rezoning process as part of their

application. ln my personal, layman's opinion - lwould be concerned that unless

developers have an easy process, this village may never come to fruition The

overarching benefit to the WSLAP is affordable housing, something that everyone

seems to agree is critical. I would also suggest that the village master plan be

considered a priority. The residents on that side are tired of being treated as

second class - with all the competing demands for capital funds, how will they

ever get the sidewalks, etc. they want without developer S to make it happen.

4. Pleased to see level pathways for pedestrians on Henry Ave West, BUT if they

allow parallel parking on the south side then they MUST increase the setbacks

from the gates to Seastar, Scott Plastics and the lndustrial park to a lot more than

the current 25ft, as exiting right now is dangerous with very limited vision as

vehicles, and often trucks, are parked too close to the exit gateways.



Comments from David Calve lev. EDC Chair

While the plans for the Waterfront and the Streetscape project have been

excellent moves toward creating and improving Sidney's image as a destination

for living and visiting I believe the West Side LAP represents both the greatest

challenge and opportunity to the current Council. lf the change in the OCP and

the rezoning is done correctly the optimum balance between demand for
industrial land and workforce housing will be achieved. My opinion is that the

draft LAP provides an excellent framework for that achievement.

Quoting from the report of the Saanich Peninsula Affordable Housing Roundtable

which was convened in late 2OL3:

"The way to ensure a more robust supply of affordable workforce units is to make the
changes to allow for more units and then partner with the private sector to fìnd ways to
produce affordable workforce units with little or no additional cost to taxpayers or to the
developers."

My feeling is that creating the 'Village' and the mixed-use designation will be a

very positive step toward achieving the above. ln addition to workforce housing

the mixed use zoning can add to available light industrial space with the resulting

economic benefit to Sidney. lmplementing the envisioned 'upgrades' to pathways,

parklets and roads over time will transform this area into a desirable location to
live and work. I do feel it is Essential that the zoning for mixed use be made

quickly and clearly so that we may catch some benefit from the current period of

economic real estate activity.

lf there is anything that I could point to as missing from the draft plan it is a vision

as to how higher density use of the existing land zoned for industrial use can be

achieved. While there is little to prevent higher density development at present

there is also little to motivate. Higher density use could mean more start up

business and small industrial use with the resulting increase in employees and

customers for Sidney business owners.



Sandi Nelson

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:
Attachments:

Alíssa McCrea

Tuesday, August 08,2OL7 L2:45 PM

Sandi Nelson; Charlene Nash

FW: Attached comments on the proposed West S

Response to the West Sidney Local Area Plan.pdf

From: Joce lyn a nd Bil I [ma ilto:giftordfoster@shaw.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, August A8,2Ot7 12:31 PM

To: External Development Services <developmentservices@sidney.ca>
€c: Mayor Steve Price <MayorStevePríce@sidney.ca>; Cam Mclennan <cmclennan@sidney.ca>; Tim Chad
<tchad@sidney.ca>; Erin Bremner <ebremner@sidney.ca>; Barbara Fallot <bfallot@sidney.ca>; Mervyn Lougher-
Goodey <mlougher-goodey@sidney.ca>; 'Peter Waínwright' <pwwright@islandnet.com>
Subject: Attached comments on the proposed West Side Loca Area Plan

The attachment conta¡ns my comments on the draft West Side Local Area Plan with kudos to the consultant and staff on
the project team for addressing the interests of both industry and residents, recognizing the need for workforce housíng
and the opportunity to develop a mixed use village/innovation district with attractive green infrastructure and pract¡cal
cha nges in transportation.
My comments emphasize the importance of working with residents and developing consistent policies before rezoning. I

believe the proposed multi-family building heights are excessive and should be reduced to ¿ storeys.
I look forward to further discussions of the plan.

Jocelyn Gifford
Sidney BC

Home 250-655-8888
Cell 250-634-47Ls
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COMMENTS ON THE WEST S¡DNEY TOCALAREA PLAN

The West Sidney Local Area Plan is s a long overdue and very exciting new vision for West Sidney. As the
representat¡ve of the Sidney Community Association on the stakeholder consultative group, I commend
the project team of Barefoot Planning and Town staff for the comprehensiveness of the Plan, balancing
the needs of industry with those of future residents. The 6 Key Changes on page 4 make sense and the
short, medium and long term actions for implementation on page 79 provide a practical guide. The

report is extensive. The research and attention given to transportation is very welcome. Where I have

not commented, I generally agree with the vision and recommendations.

As a representative of the Sidney Community Association, my comments focus on the recommendations
for the Mixed Use Village, but it must be recognized that many proposed changes in the industrial area
will also benefit residents, eg. improved pedestrian safety, greenways, people spaces, improved
multimodal pathways, transit improvements, stormwater management, and the proposed truck routes
bylaw. These are my own views, with input from some Community Association Board members, not
meant to represent West Sidney residents or all members of the Community Association.

I believe that most Sidney residents would strongly support changing the Official Community Plan

designation of the current residentialarea from lndustrialto Residentíal.

MIXED USE VILTAGE

1) ROLE OF CURRENT RESTDENTS

The West Sidney residents I have spoken with approached this WSLAP process with pleasure that their
neighbourhood was finally getting some attention from the Town. They wanted a sidewalk and better
pedestrian safety on Galaran, plus some beautification at the standard of the rest of the Town. They

value many aspects of their present neighbourhood and did not ask for or expect the level of
densification proposed. West Sidney residents are best able to speak for themselves, but it is very
important that they be listened to and have an ongoing role regarding the changes in their
neighbourhood regarding the Master Plan and future redevelopment. We don't know how quickly
redevelopment will start or what its pace will be over the next 20 years, but pro-active, accurate
information that anticipates residents' concerns will reduce misunderstandings. The Town should work
to create an open, positive relationship with residents to provide quick responses to questions like those
that arose at the last Open House. ln that case, the project team could clarify that nothing in the plan

will remove property owners' complete control over whether their property will be developed, but it is
important to recognize that anxiety about a proposal for a complete redevelopment of one's
neighbourhood will inevitably cause many questions and concerns even if it is expected to take 20 years.

2I TENANTS

How many West Sidney residents are tenants? Property owners are in control and will benefit
financially from rezoning, but tenants are in a different position if rezoning leads to the loss of existing
affordable rental units. Sidney and the region currently lack workforce attainable and affordable
housing so that displaced tenants who wish to remain in the area will probably be unable to do so

unless theTown takes a new approach.
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3) TMMEDTATE NEEDS

Upgrades to Galaran Road to address pedestr¡an safety and attractiveness, things as simple as gett¡ng
Canada Post to move the mailboxes to a lighted area on the east side of the road and passing a Truck
Route bylaw are urgent priorities.

4) CAREFUL, CONSTSTENT Pt¡NNtNG DECTSTONS

"To realize the Mixed Use Village, staff and, in particular, Council need to follow through on their
support of this tAP by also supporting future development that works toward the long term vision... the
Town cannot sÍmply approve zoning amendments. Successful redevelopment of this area requires a

balance of quality built, social and environmental infrastructure. ...in addition to developing related
policies (eg. amenity policies)...it is recommended that the Town develop a detailed 'Master Plan" ...to
guide a) the creation of new spaces and places and b)the establishment of a unique sense of place for
the area."'These words on page 79 on the Plan bear repeat¡ng. The plan requires a commitment from
current and future Councils, w¡th the support of staff, to be consistent ¡n making decisions according
to the vision and plan.

5l WoRKFORCE HOUSTNG - ATTATNABLE

The commitment to developing attainable workforce housing with ancillary services like a cafe, small
grocery and childcare is one of the most attractive aspects of the V¡llage concept. The October 2014
Saanich Peninsula Housing Options Reportï Sidney North Saanich Workforce Housing Survey found that
670/o oÍ respondents were commuting to work from outside the three Saanich Peninsula municipalities
and there was strong demand for a range of rental and ownership housing, Potential purchasers could
afford 5250,000 to 5500,000 for a home (condo, townhome or single family) and 65% of renters could
afford up to S1200 per month. Employee incomes have probably increased somewhat since 2014, but
are unlikely to match increases in the cost of homes. Sidney should not proceed with rezoning until
there is a workable strategy to deliver workforce housing. A recent Vancouver Sun articld" highlights
the challenges of getting it right and some opportunities to be more effective.

6l TMPORTANCE OF THE V|L|-AGE MASTER PrAN

Rezoning should not precede the development of the Master Plan and associated policies. The general
location of green space, a community meet¡ng place, pedestrian pathways and a possible parking garage

should be decided before redevelopment begins. lnvolving current residents in creating the Master Plan

is important. lt will be stressful living in a neighbourhood if it is changing dramatically. The more
residents are engaged in shaping the neighbourhood, the more they may be able to accept construction
disruption and loss of green space (lawns) in favour of more shared, public green space, For the Town, it
will be important to mon¡tor the first few developments and respond to any unintended effects.

7I BUILDING HE¡GHT

Looking from the corner of Beacon and the Pat Bay Highway, a series of 6 storey buildings along the
North West side of the highway, seems definitely out of character and inappropriate for the
surroundings. Current residents have expressed very realistic concerns about the increased traffic from
large multi-family buildings going up on their existing resídential streets. None of the buíldings in the
photographs contained in the WSLAP repon are 5 or 6 storeys and current industrial buildings are not
this high. On the east side of the highway, buildings are a maximum of 3 storeys with setbacks and trees
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between them and the highway. A 4 storey maximum makes much more sense, at least for the first
few years under the Local Area Plan.

8) GREEN BUTLDTNG REqUTREMENTS

The plan recommends that new buildings over 4 storeys must meet minimum green building
requirements established by the Town. ln2Ot7, it is more desirable for many reasons to strongly
encourage ALL new buildings of any height in the area to meet green building requirements.

9) PARKING EXEMPTION FROM MINIMUM REQU¡REMENTS- PAYING FOR OFF-STREET PARKING

The Plan recommends exempting all new development from minimum off-street parking requirements
and instead requiring a transportation demand management study as part of each development
application process to determine the appropriate amount of vehicular and bicycle parking needed, lt
also envisages property owners charging for parking, which was not allowed under Bylaw 1-66L.

Removing minimum off-street parking requirements and requiring the user to pay extra for a parking
space seem feasible in new developments where this is understood by prospect¡ve owners and
tenants and has a strong potent¡al to reduce the cost of dwelling units. The concept of a
transportat¡on demand management study for each development merits further study to identify
appropriate methodology and standards.

10) MULTT-MODAL TRANSPORTATTON L¡NKS TO EAST STDNEY

The improvements to the pathway along highway 17 and new pedestrian overpass north of Beacon
need to be planned with input from residents to accommodate pedestrians, bicycles and scooters, and
to recognize the way people actually move.

Submitted by

Jocelyn Gifford

Stakeholder Consultation Representative for the Sidney Community Association.

Jocelvn,qifford @shaw.ca
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